
May 31, 2023       
 
Mr. Greg Boldt 
City of Kenosha  
625 52nd Street, Room 305 
Kenosha, WI  53140 
Email only to: gboldt@kenosha.org  
 
Subject:  Work Plan for ELUC Evaluation & Extinguishment – former Kenosha Engine Plant   

  Chrysler Kenosha Main Plt, 5555 30th Avenue, Kenosha   
  DNR BRRTS Activity # 02-30-000327; FID # 230004500  

 
Dear Mr. Boldt: 
 
The Department of Natural Resources (DNR) reviewed the Work Plan for ELUC Evaluation & Extinguishment 
(April 10, 2023) (the Plan) prepared on your behalf by AECOM for the Chrysler Kenosha Main Plt site. The Plan 
proposes collecting soil and groundwater samples to determine the distribution of PCBs within a portion of the 
site where an environmental land use control (ELUC) is in effect.  The ELUC limits the area to uses defined as 
being ‘low occupancy’.  Sample results would be used to develop a work plan for removing PCB-contaminated 
soil above a certain threshold such that the ELUC and other restrictions or notices would not apply, as allowed by 
TSCA 40 CFR 761.61(a)(4)(v).   
 
The DNR determined, in consultation with the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA), that as these actions are 
intended to only address the ELUC and other potential restrictions resulting from meeting TSCA cleanup 
standards, that you should be working directly with the EPA to obtain needed reviews or approvals.  We 
recommend that you direct your request for a work plan review to:     
 
Peter Ramanauskas  
RCRA Corrective Action Project Manager  
Regional PCB Coordinator  
USEPA Region 5  
77 W. Jackson Boulevard (LR-16J)  
Chicago, IL 60604  
(312) 886-7890  
Email: ramanauskas.peter@epa.gov 
 
We appreciate your efforts to restore the environment at this site. If you have any questions regarding this letter, 
please contact me, the DNR project manager, at (414) 405-0764 or paul.grittner@wisconsin.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Paul Grittner 
Hydrogeologist   
Remediation & Redevelopment Program 
 
cc: Lanette Altenbach, AECOM – lanette.altenbach@aecom.com   

 
 

Tony Evers, Governor 
Adam N. Payne, Secretary 

 Telephone 608-266-2621 
Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 

TTY Access via relay - 711 
 

State of Wisconsin 
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 
1027 W. Saint Paul Avenue 
Milwaukee WI  53233 
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